
September 8, 1978 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Friday 

September 8, 1978 at 9:00 a.m. at the election house in Two Taverns.  All members were 

present.  The minutes were presented and approved.  

 Wilbur Danner made a motion to pay bills, from General Fund $3791 to #3809 and 

from payroll account #101 to #104.   This motion was 2
nd

 by Glenn Snyder, carried.   

 There was a resolution made about Davies salvage yard:  Resolved that the recent 

complaint by letter from Swoop and Frazee of Gettysburg complaining about Davies 

salvage yard by referred to township council with instructions to make recommendations 

for any legal action which appears appropriate to remedy complaint.   

 A motion was made by Snyder that a letter be sent to Ohio Casualty Insurance 

Group stating that the township has no claim against said insurance company, by reason of 

misappropriation of township funds by Mr. Seguin (Sec.-Treas.), restitution having been 

made to township by Mr. Seguin.  Motion was 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Resolved that, in conjunction with action taken by Cumberland Township on 

portions of roads that extend in both townships that Benner Road be closed from Benner 

buildings to Cumberland township line and that the portion of Rock Creek Ford Road 

between Ramsburg buildings and Rock Creek be close; and be further proposed that 

township council prepare necessary documents and notices to comply with laws regarding 

vacation of public roads.   

 Next meeting to be held October 2, 1978 at 9:00 a.m.   

 Danner made a motion to adjourn meeting at 10:10 a.m. 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 

Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


